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Campus Updates 
● Yesterday we announced to our employees that after many conversations with 

residents, families, team members, community leaders and tracking the 
national conversation, Luther Manor is taking steps to implement a COVID-19 
vaccine requirement. This includes our River Oaks facility in Mequon. All team 
members, including pool and contracted staff (other than those approved for 
exemption due to medical or religious reasons) must receive the full vaccine 
series for the COVID-19 virus by December 31, 2021. Our volunteers were 
already required to be vaccinated, so there is no change to that requirement. 
There are several steps in this process, yet if all goes as planned and the CDC, 
CMS and/or OSHA do not create any new directives we hope to report a 
successful implementation of this mandate with little to no staff member 
turnover caused by this mandate.  

  
● As a follow up to my Monday evening update, all results for our COVID-19 

resident re-testing are in and all resident tests came back negative. The vast 
majority of the staff test results are also in and those have also come back 
negative. We will continue to communicate the results and as previously 
shared, we will retest all residents and staff again 5-7 days from the Monday 
testing. 

    

Interested in hearing more from us? 
● Subscribe to receive email updates at COVIDUpdates@LutherManor.org  
● Visit our website at www.luthermanor.org 
● Follow us on Facebook at LutherManorWI 


